
Child & Youth Law Section Report 2021-2022 
 
COVID presented a number of challenges again to our usual CPD Section activity and 
all Section activity was virtually presented.  A highlight and most of our time was 
devoted to our presentation at the Mid-Winter:   
 
1) Our presentation “Children in the Court Process: From Disclosure to Trial” at the 
Mid-Winter was on January 21, 2022 and was very well attended with 68 attendees.  
We had two fantastic panels that featured experts, judges, crowns and private bar 
practitioners. 
 
We also presented the following topics during the year: 
 
Child & Youth Law Section            Jun 14, 2021       Exploring s.38(1)(b) of the Child and 
Family Services Act 
 
Child & Youth Law Section            Sep 10, 2021      Custody Calls     
 
We are thankful for our amazing and hard-working Executive: Riley Nolan, Meredith 
Mitchell and Stacey Soldier.  We are especially thankful for all the time, direction and 
efforts of Melissa Tannahill.   
 
Submitted by, 
Wendy Martin White, Co-Chair, MBA Child & Youth Law Section 
Alex Gilroy, Co-Chair, Child & Youth Law Section 
 
 


